
Township of Bloomington   
Monday January 7th, 2019 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday 
January 7th, 2019 at 7:15 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Members present were Chairman Greg 
Patterson, Town Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson, Patrolman 
Andrew Crubel and public member Michelle Newhouse.  Bill Erdenberger made the motion, seconded 
by Greg Patterson to approve posting of the January meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Greg 
Patterson made the motion, seconded by Joe Kirschbaum to approve the December Board meeting 
minutes, motion carried.   
  
Patrolman Andrew Crubel reported that the roads are soft due to the weather but holding up.  Ditching 
along sides of the roads will need to be done this spring.  Andrew suggested roads that should be seal 
coated this summer:  Ash Ln, Cottonwood Rd, Hoffman Ln, Texas Rd North, Utah and Ohio Roads.  
There has been some dirt slides on Sandy Hollow road, these places will need culvert markers and fill.  
The loader tractor is experiencing mechanical issues; Andrew will look into repair costs. The grader is 
back and seems to be running good.  Andrew looked over the latest Fabick bill which was for some 
repairs after the grader came back.  Greg will call Fabick and talk to them about the charges before 
paying it. The board looked over the Rural Insurance Policy for the Township; Greg will call Emmett 
Scullion of Rural Insurance and go over the policy.  Future projects being considered for the Township 
are resurfacing Pine Lane and a new surface for the Township parking lot and/or area in front of the 
Township Hall’s main doors.       
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the December financial report.  Greg Patterson made the motion to 
pay outstanding bills except the Fabick and Rural Insurance bills until he has talked to them, Bill 
Erdenberger seconded the motion, on a voice roll call motion carried.  Clerk Jane Patterson discussed 
the Adopted 2018 Annual Budget compared to the actual 2018 revenue/expenses.  The December 31st, 
2018 difference was a favorable $1,277.71.  A full account of the 2018 revenue/expenses will be 
presented at the Annual Meeting held the third Tuesday of April 2019. 
 
Township Assessor Angela Adams will be at the next regular monthly board meeting to discuss with the 
board the Township’s revaluation scheduled for 2019/2020.     
 
Next Monthly Board meeting will be Monday February 4th, 2019 at the Township Hall, 7:00 PM. 
 
Greg Patterson made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bill Erdenberger, motion 
carried.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 
 
 


